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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

EVALUATION & COMPLIANCE DIVISION 
Energy Branch 

RESOLUTION G-2104 
November 14. 1986 

RESOLUTION 

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY (PG&E) ORDER AUTHORIZING 
APPROYAL OF A CONTRACT BETWEEN PG&E AND SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 
EDISON COMPANY (EDISON) FOR THE SALE OF NATURAL GAS FOR USE" 
IN ELECTRIC GENERATION. 

By Advice Letter 1383-G. Fil~d Oetobei 27, 19a6, PG&E requeit$ 
COmmissiOn ap~roval of ~ cOhtract b~tve~n PG~E 8hd Edis6n allovin~ 
PG&E on a monthly basis to sell natural ga$ to Edison for use in 
its electric gener~tin& plants. 

BACKGROUND 

The rapid decline in oil prlt~s available to Edison has made it 
ecOnomic to use same alternative fuels. PG&E states th*t it is in 
the best interest Of all of-pG&E's ratepayers fOr PG&E to sell 
natural gas to EdisOn at a rate that ~ill prOvid~ a eontribution 
to the fixed costs of PG&E's gas system. The proposed cOntract is 
expected to accomplish this goal. 

POSITION OF PARTIES 

PG&E viII be selling gas made available to its pipeline subsidiary 
Pacific Gas Tr~nsmission Company (PGt) under the provisions of 
Parairaph 4 of Schedule B of the April I, 1986amendini aar~ement 
to the gas sales cOntract between Alb~tta and Southern California 
Gas Company (SoCal) f6r Southern Caiifornia Edison'saceount as an 
addition to the existing spot purchas~s under SoCalts bidding 
program. A"n equivalent quantity of gas will in turn be' delivered 
to Edison on an exchange basis. 

The priee charged to Edison vill be the lover of t I) I~.A tents 
per therm, or 2) the Tier II price applic~ble under SOCal's 
Schedule GN-5 minus 2.0 centspcr thermo PG&E will be earning a 
contribution to margin of 2.428 cents per therm, plus 4.4 percent 
for fuel and line losses. 

PG&E proposes that this agreement shall continue in full force 
until January 1, 1987. and month to month thereafter unl~ss 
terminated by either patty with fifteen days prior written n6tic~. 
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In addition, Edison may terminate the agreement upon fifteen dars 
written notice it SoCal's short-term transportation rate (GST-l) 
is increased above I.Scents per therm or if Edison teases its GN­
S Tier II purchases from SoCal. Sales under this agreement are 
subject to interruption if supply or capacity requirements of 
PG&E's other customers limit supply or system availability to 
Edison. 

To th~ extent that pG&E ean off~r gas at a price lover th.n 
Edison's alternativ~ fuel sources, this agr~ement viII benefit 
EdisOn's ratepayers. PG&E witl benefit by ear6ing a contributio~ 
to margin from an entirely nev market. 

PG&E states that unless there is prompt actiOn on this advice 
filing, PG&E and EdiSOn viII h8v~ to {or~gothe benefits 
associated with this sale. Consequently PG&E requests under the 
provisiOns of Section 491 of the Public Utilities Code that thi~ 
filing be approved on an emergency basis on less than statutory 
notice. 

PROTEST BY PUBLIC STAFF DIVISION 

Th~ CommissiOn has ieteived protest~ a6d eomments in this mettet. 
The publie Staff Division (PSD) filed a protest to Advice Letter 
1383-G, (and to Advice Letter l382-G. a relat~d filing) on 
November 5, 1986. 

PSD's protest of these filings is ba~ed on the fundamental policy 
established by the CommissiOn's decisions on gas ttanspOrtation, 
that a level playing field be established for all gas sellers to 
California custOm~rs. Only thr6ugh such a level playini fi6ld ~ 
vill iong-term gas-on-gas competition be maintained to the ben~fit 
of all CalifOrnia consumers. PSD contends that the PG&E advice 
letter contrav~nes this objective as fOllOws: 

"There is no evtd~ncethat a transport~tiOn fe~ viII be collected 
by PGT for the transportation service between the Canada/U.S. 
bord~r and the Oregon/California border. Tbe only charge 
collected for this service viII be inttemental fuel use on th~ PGT 
compressors. 

Such a Ilfree service" pi~vides a consid~rable advarita~e t6 
Canadian producers with gas ies~rves dedicated to Alberta and 
South~rn (PG&E's Canadian purchasing affiliate) sinte such 
producers viII receive a higher netback on their spot gas bids and 
hence can afford to bid lover than domestic spot gas suppliers 6t 
Canadian producers with gas reserves that ate notdeditated to A&S 
and vho wOuld have to pay PGT a transportation fee under th~ new 
Section 7e transportation polity announced by PGT. 



• 

• 

• 

. . 
- 3 -

In short A&S producers are gaining an advantage not held by other 
gas producers. While PG&E emphasizes the margin tontribution of 
2.428 cents/therm for the intrastate transportation, it neglects 
to mentiOn this indirect subsidy paid by PG&E ratepayers which 
results in free transportation to the border (0 fully allocated 
rate for this transportation service has been informally 
estimated by PG&t at approximately 1.3 cents/thcrm)." 

The PSD also commented that the arrangements proposed by PG&E 
demonstrate PSD's concerns that allowing the utilities to segQent 
the purchasing market by entering into special sales eontracts 
with custOmers ~ill likely lead to higher gas prices for the c~re 
customers. FOr in this adVice letter PG&E proposes to sell 
Can~dian supplies at a price considerably l~ver than i~s exi~tin8 
Canadian gas costs. Hence there is nO assurance that core 
customers will share the benefits of lover gas prices trom the 
Canadian producers who are obviously interested in increasing 
their sales to California. 

RECOMMENDATIONS BY PSD: 

PSO proposes that the contract not be approved andYG&E .be advised 
that the following terms and conditions be included!n any 
agreement betveen PG&E and other California utilities • 

I. That in the marketiriQ of Canadi~n gaa by PG&E. PGT ~h~dld 
receive a fair transportation fee equal to that charged other 
similarly situated customers vho may shortly be transporting gas 
under Section 7C arrangements. 

2. That no marketing of spot gas sh6uld be undertaken by PG&E 
that vill undermirie the very basis of the spot market vhi~h is 
secret bidding by independent suppli~rs basedah their he~t 
judgment as to the market. This means that pG&E should~n~t. b~ 
favored in spot bids by virtue of ita status as a distribution 
company. Specifically PG&E should have to provide bids to 
SoCal/San Diego/SGE and similarly situated customers at least 
three days before receiving bids for PG&E1s ovn spot market. 

3. That no. 'after the fact sales' should be allowed to Occur 
that jeopardize the continued ~iability of the spot ~arket'itsel'. 
by using this spot market as merely a vehi~le for ptite settihg 
such as the proposed arrangement betveen PG&E and Southern 
California Edison Company (SCE) under Advice Letter 1383-G. 

Finally. the PSD also believes that this advice letter is 
premature as the final decision and implementation of 
OIR 86-06-006 may soon clarify for all California utilities tbe 
terms and conditions under vhich they can market gas outside of 
their service territories. 
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PROTEST BY EL PASO NATURAL CAS COMPANY 

El Paso Natural Cas Company (ElPaso) stated in its protest that 
it is concerned about the ever-expanding use by POandE of the 
special advantages of its affiliate, PCT. in marketing gas through 
non-traditional means. 

El Paso states that it is riot afraid of competition in the gas 
market so long as the rules ate fair and apply equally to all. 
Ho~ever, El Paso claims that PGandE's affiliate has a very special 
advantage whereby it can market Canadian gas on better terms than 
can domestic producers. 

This advantage cOmes through PGT b~ing a full cost-of-s~ivice 
pip~line. an arrangement which guarantees all fixed costs are 
fully recovered, in demand charges paid ultimately by PGaridE's 
ratepayers. Volumes transported and sold over per under . 
arrangem'nt~ such as are contemplated in Advite Letter 13~~-G are 
essentia11y charged 6nly incremental fuel and variable costs for 
shipm~nt to the California border. PGT (and PGandE) gains no 
contribution to matgin from this shipment. 

• . El Paso further states that while PGandE intends to charge a 
fully-allocated transpOrt cost of mOving the gas fro~ the Oregon 
border to SOCal, the total transport cost fom Canada with the 
diScount on PCT markedly improves the competitiveness o£ Canadian 
gas, and in effect, the PGandE ratepayer would be subsidizing 
sales of Canadian gas outside the PGandE system. 

• 

This growing exercise o£ a rate-~tructure advantage is ~nfait, 
both to domestic suppliers who must compete with subsidized 
Canadian gas and to PGandE's ratepayers who bear the cost of that 
subsIdy. 

Second, El Paso is cOncerned, and believes the Commission should 
be concerned. that PGandE is placing itself in a position of 
selling Canadian gas to others at rates below those it pays for 
the same gas it buys fOr its own account. 

In the ne~ filing, (Ad~ice Lett~rI383-G) PG&E has agreed tb 5611 
gas at 5 cents per mmBtu b~low SoCal's spot WACOG up toa t~iling 
of $1.64 per mmBtu. This formula virtually guaia~t~e~ PG&E will 
be buying gas from PCT at prices far belOW those PG&E pays £ot 
spot Canadian gas. One must question why this is in the interests 
of the PG&E ratepayer. 

Further, the pricing formula wiil co~tinually provIde.gas to • 
SoCal Gas csutomer below the price SoCal can obtain spot gas for 
its other ratepayers. Combined, Advice Letters 1383-0, 138~~G. 
a~d 1372-G (the San DiegO sale) create a system whet~bJ PG&E can 
sell the same gas at different pric~s at differentpla¢~s into-the 
SoCal syst~m as well as in its own system. This situatiOn eould 
lead to unintend~d consequences on several sets 6f iat~payeis. 
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The price formula Day also have adverse consequences for the 
overall spot gas biddin$ system, Facing a guaranteed discount on 
their prices, other spot bidders who wish to serve SOCai Gas and 
seE aay be reluctant to give SoCal their best bid, fearing a low 
80Cal WACOG could preclude a competitive bid to SeE. As a result. 
SoCa1 Gas may find its cost of spot gas is increased. 
Alternatively, the guaranteed discount may be self-defeating. If. 
many bidders fo11ov PG&E's lead and switch to a fotmula which sets 
8 price belOw a marker. then the marker may disappear and the 
formula will become meaningless. 

In a previOus protest of PGandE Advice Letter 1373-0. El Paso 
recom~ended that the Commission establish explicit guidelines for 
the activities of utility affiliates in brokering gas bOth within 
and outside the service territory of the parent utility. In 
ResolutiOn G-2692. on August 20, the CommissiOn placed sOme 
re~trictions on PGandE's use Of its pipeline affill~te And 
admonished PGandE to seek open access status for per. HOwev~t, 
PGandE has increased its efforts to explOit its ratestiucture 
advantages through PGT since the COmmission last c~nfr6nted this 
issue. 

In thi s protest, El Paso renews i-ts recoJ;Ilmenda liOn And asks the 
COmmission not to approve this advic~ filing On an emergency . 
basis, but instead to pause to adopt guidelines to apply to the 
biokering activities of PGandE on behalf of its affiliates 
regarding PGT and Alberta and Southern, Ltd. El Paso believes the 
CommissiOn should take this pause in the interests of the PGandE 
ratepayer who is paying the subsidy and in the interests of 
ensuring fait competition. 

PROTEST AND COMMENTS by TURN 

T6~ard Utility Rate No~malizatiOnJ (TURN) stated in tis nlimit~d~ 
protest that it has no desire to prevent inexpensive supplies of 
Canadian gas from competing .in the California market --. indeed. 
ratepayers aCioss the state ahould benefit from this additional· 
sOurce of low-cost gas~ For this reason TURN doe's not object to 
the Cornmission1s granting interim appiOval Of the PG&E proposals. 

But it cautioned that such interim approval should be followed by· 
prompt Commission hearings t6 examine the ter~s and conditioris of 
the proposed arrangements. 

TURN then reiterates the concerns expressed by EI Paso in its 
protest and summed up by stating: 

"These matteis should be re~ieved by the CommissiOn at the 
earlie~t possible date in evidentiary heatings. In the meantlm~J 
TURN does not object to the proposed transactiOns going forward. 
so long as there is a prOmpt opportunity to examine the structure 
of the proposed deals." 
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RESPONSE TO PROTESTSt 

PCandE responded to the protest of El Paso On November 4, and to 
PSD on Noveqber 6. 1986 as fo1lowsl 

E1 Paso's reasons for protesting this contract stea (rom the claim 
that petE ratepayers are somehow "subsidizing" sales of Canadian 
gas outside the PG&E system. 

PG&E states that this claim is totally false. POT's fixed costs 
are paid by all of PG&E's ratepayers regardless of vhcther sales 
are made to this totally nev market. PG&E ratepayers will not 
bear any additional cost~ as a result of gas flowing under this 
coritract. In fact, if PG&E is able to s~ll 100 million"cubic feet 
of gas a day to SoCal Gas between now and the end ot the year, 
PG&E vil1 earn a contribution to marfin of over $1.000,000. This 
contributiOn will offset all" of PG&E s fixed cOsts (including the 
pcr cost of service). 

El Paso's suggestion to th~ Commission to pause to adopt g~ide­
lines fOr the activities of utility afti1iates is nothing mo~e" 
than a ploy to delay th~ approval of a contract that wiil make. 
available a new low cost source of gas to California. in effect 
reducing the competition El Paso claims it is unaftaid of. The 
contract befote the Commission is short-te~m in natute, 8~d-iny 
additional delay would simply prevent PG&E ratepayers ftom 
benefiting frOm the substantial contribution to margtri during th~ 
immediate future. 

An additiOnal arguQent advanced by EI Paso and the PSD is that 
adoptiOn bf these contracts will have adverse cO~*equence~ fof th~ 
overall spot gas biddi~g ~ystem. This atgument ignores the 
realities of today's highly competitive spot ga$ matket. There is 
nO bartier to preclude other spot bidders (includi~g E1 Paso) ftom 
signing ~imilar conttact~ to those pto~osed in Advice Lett~t. Nos. 
1382-G and l383-G. In fact. the only difference is that other 
spot bidders may do so without obtaining CPUC approval. 

Finally, PG&E co~cludes that the interests ot E1Paso and ~t~ers 
who wish to push fOe~ higher gas prites may b~ 6ided by del~'t but 
the interests of Ca1if6rniA consumers. both in NOrthern and 
Southern California. will be hurt if the Commission does not allov 
this agreement to be put into effect without delay. 

DISCUSSION 

The PSD and EI Paso have legitimate concerns abOut this proposed 
contract as it relates to the spot market functions and the 
subject of natural gas transportation. However. until some Of 
these questions are more firmly tesolved in the several ongOing 
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Commission prOceedings , we believe it is in the best i~terest of 
the majority of ratepayers to approve this contract on a short­
term basis 8S noted below. The proposed month by month 
tontinuation feature should permit the parties to terminate or to 
modify the contract if the COmmission finds that the public 
interest so requires. 

PG8E's cOntract with Edison raises several issues, some of which 
can be resolved in this resolution. others of which may not be 
resolved until our gas industry OIR is implemented. The tontta~t 
as proposed is deficient in that it fails to collect anything but 
a deRinimiS fee for POTls inierstate transportatioh ~nd may 
undermine SoCalls monthl, spot bidding program. However. if 
modified as this resolution suggests, the contract should b~nefit 
both PG&E and Edison ratepayers. 

A primary issue is raised by the fact that the gas under cOfitt~tt 
would be transported frOD the Canadian/U.S. border to the 
Oregon/California border by PGT. peT is a wholly-owned pip~iine 
subsidiary of PG8E. PG8E l s ratepayers pay fOr porls facilities 
and services through a fuil COst of service tariff. PGT's cost of 
service is forecast annually and the forecast is incorporated in 
PG8E's revenue requirements. ._ 

We agree with the protestants that PG8E's ratepayers should be 
fully compensated for the transportation of gas under this 
contract from Canada to the Oregon/California border. Faiiure to 
collect a fully allOCated transportation rate would result 1n 
higher net back to A&S's producers than would be realized by 
other Canadian producers or domestic producers. PG&E ratepajers 
do nOt benefit ftom such an arrangement, Other producers wouid 
be disadvantaged by this. We desire to maintain California's 
attractiveness as a market for natural gas sales and believe that 
a contratt which unduly favors one group of producers over others 
would discourage would-be sellers from marketing gas to 
California. We also expect that a pubiic utility would maximize 
revenues from facilities paid for by ratepayers~ Thus. PG&&'s 
argument against the collection of fees for PGT's interstate 
transportation. which is based on the f~tt that PGT presentiydoes 
not contribute transportation revenues to its COst of service. 
lacks merit. 

We require that PGT c61lect ~ranspottation fees fot gas *old ~ndei 
this contract and credit them to a memorandum account. The fees 
should be equal to the fully allocated transportation rate PGT 
charges its unaffiliated transportation customers under Section 
7(c) contracts. as that rate would exist fot transportation from 
the Canadian to the California end points of the POT system. 

We share the protestant's concerns that ptici~g the gas sold under 
this contract at 0.5 cents/therm below SoCa1's weighted average 
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cost of spot gas will disrupt $oCal's spot bidding nechanis~. The 
spot gas program has proven valuable to all the states gas 
ratepayers and must be preserved. Secondly. PG&E should not be 
able to utilize information available to it as a recipient of 
monthly spot bids to its competitive advantage in making spot 
bids. In the long runt that advantage could reduce competition 
and result in higher prices to COre customers. 

We reject the contract as written because of its indexing 
provision. PG&E may make sales under a blind-bidding procedure, . 
provided it ~ubmits its bid to SoCal in advance of its receip\ ~{ 
bids, Under such an alternative, the integrity of SoCal's spot 
gas bid program should be protected. 

The protestants also question whether the ott-~ystem sales bf ~as. 
at prices that appear to be belo~ PG&E's own weighted averag6to't 
of spot gas are in the best interest of PG&E's ratepayers. Our . 
requirement that PGT collect a fully allocated transportatiOn rate 
will result in savings to PG&E's ratepayers. Ultimately we rely 
on our traditiOnal reas6nableness re~iew~ of PG&E's gaspuich~aes 
to encourage PG&E to act in the best interest of its ratepayers, 

Though our cOnditiOnal approval of PG&E's advice letter ~.J rei~lt 
in oft~system sales at prices below PG&E's own Weighted Average 
Cost of Gas (WACOG) tOda" pC&~ vill be bound by ~~r {irial 
determination On this issue in OIR 86-06-006. The issue of off­
system sales below the ~elling utility's WACOG may well be 
resolved differe~tly in oui fin~l OIR decision, but we do not 
fear that today's approval will prejudge our future actions 
because the contract, as proposed, is effective through . 
December 31, 1986 and On a mo~th-to-mOnth basis, Only after that. 

Likewise, we raised the issue in the OIR whether or not a utility 
or its affiliate should be allowed to act as gas brokers. A rule 
was prOposed fot comment. Since the oatter is stili under 
submis~ion and the contract, a~ approved. vould terminate in 
December subject to mOnthly renewals. an approval 6f PG&E'~ role 
in marketing Ca~adian gas to SOuthern California cannot be 
interpreted as precedent setting. 

By apprOving the contract ~ubjett to these conditions, we alert" 
gas producer~ to our commitment to provide a level playing field 
fot gas to gas competitiOn. It is important that all piod~cei~" 
have fair and equal access to the California market. We emphasize 
the need Of Canadian producers. especially those not associated 
with A&S, to have access to the California market. PG&E has 
advised the Commis~ion that its filing for Section 436 open access 
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transportation authority is imminent. We antl~ipate that vhcn 
open access is provided over the PGr line, greater c6mpetition 
{roa Canadian prOducers viII result in lovered gas prices to the 
state's gas ratepayers_ 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Public notification 6f this filing has been aade by mailing copies 
of the advice letter to other utilities, governmental agencies, 
and to all interested parties who request~d them, including the 
parties of Record in 1.86-06-05 and R.S6-06-006. 

FINDINGS 

1. The ~6ntfact as proposed by P~&E wOuld benefit Edison's 
ratepayers vith lov cOst gas from Canadian producers associated· 
with pct. 

2. The contract as proposed by PG&E would grant Canadian 
produc~rs aSSociated with PGT an advantage over other 88S 
producers because their net back vould be exclusive of any fees 
for transportation from the Canadian/U.S. border to the 
Oregon/California border. 

3. PG&E's ratepayers, who support the PGT pipeline by paying·its 
cost of service in rates, shouldrec~ive revenues equal to PGT's 
fully allocated cost of service fot PGT's interstate 
transportation of gas pursuant to the contract. 

4. The contract as proposed vill undermine SoCal's spot bidding 
ptograQ because bOna fide spot bids would consistently be underbid 
by PG&E. and PG&E vOuld be able to use information received as a 
spot gas purchaser to undercut bids by spot gas sellers. 

5. PG&E's advantage over other spot bidders should be eliminated 
by reqUiting pG&E to place its bid with tdison in ad~artce of its 
receipt of bids under its Own spot bid program. PG&E should not 
discount its bid or otherwise guarantee its rate. 

6. The iole of a utility as a gas broker and the desite.bllity ot 
off-system sales at a pti~e below the utility's veighted average 
cost of gas are iss~es befo~e us iri the gas OIR. Siri~e theje 
matters have not been resolved ftom a policy standpoint, out 
approval of the contract, if modified. should not betaken as 
precedent for approval Of other Off-system sales. 

1. Since th~ subject contract expires December 31, 1986, and may 
be renev~d on a month-to-month basis thereafter. the patties 
should have no difficuity in aodifying the contract to confota 
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with our orders in OIR 86-06-006 and 011 86~06~005 when they are 
issued. 

8. Approval of this contract should not continue in effect if the 
contract is inconsistent with the results of OIR 86-06-006 and 011 
86-06-00S after December 31, 1986. 

THEREFORE: 

1. Under the p(OVisiOtis of PubliC Utilities Code 454 and 4~~. 
Pacific Gas and Electric Comptmy is authorized to enter into a 
cOntract with Southern California Edison Company. for the sale and 
transpOrt ot natural gas; subject to the terms set fOrth i~ the 
advice letter and the accompanying contract and turther subject to 
the conditions stated in this Resolution. 

2. Gas sold under this cOntract shall be charged the fully 
allocated cost of transportation charged by PGT under SectiOn iCc) 
for interstate transportation provided from the U.S./Canadian 
bo~der to the OregOn/CalifOr~ia border. The transportatiOn 
revenues fOr the remainder of 1986 shall be reCOrded tn a . 
neaQrandue acCOunt flowed.thtough to PG&£ tatepayers·ln t~e ne~t 
gas adjustnent claus6 proceedin*. The balanCe of the-memo~~ndum 
accOunt shall be rerottedto the COmgissiOn's Evaluation and 
CQmpliinc~ Dlvisi6n s Enetgy Branch, Tariff Unit, by January ls. 
1987. 

3. ~e require a blind-bidding procedure. whereby PG&E shall 
suboit its bid to Edison in advance of its receipt of bids frOm 
spot sellers for its ovn purchases. PG&E shall conduct its 
bidding prOgraA to coincide with the date and time of SoCal Gas's 
spot bidding program. 

4. Pacific Gas and Electric Conpany will be required to·fu~rtis~ 
data to establish the voiumes and prices used for this contract. 
PGIE is hereby directed to furnish the contribtitt~n to matgin from 
this contract quarterly, begi~ntng 30-days ifter the fitit thi~6 
Donths oi operation, to th~ Ev~luatIon and Co~pliance ni~ision's 
Energy Branch. Tariff Unit, of this Com~ission. 

5. The authorization granted herein vili be subject to aoy ~hange 
or modification resulting from the Comoission adopting its Final 
Order in OIR 86-06-006. 

6.· The above advice letter and contract fOtn shall be marked to 
shOv that they vere authorized fOr filing by Comoission ReSOlution 
G-2704, to be effective 6n and after November 14, 1986. 
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7. This Resolution shall be served on all parties to the 
ComDissionls ongoing Gas Long-Tern Rate Design proceeding in 
1.84-04-079. 

8. This Resolution is effective today. 

", ", 

I ~eTtify that this Resolution was ~do~t~d by the Pu~litU~ilities 
Cornmissionon November 14, i986. Thefollo .... ing Commi'ssi6ners 
approved it: . ,.,\~., •. ,.:.,,: ,'" ,', 

iJiJff~
: " ;' , ,,", 

.-.....1 A I n. VIAl ' 
1o'VIv.u , .......... u...;;,a 

Pr~IU"'U\ 
Vl<;TOR CALVO ' , 
FAEDEIICK R.' OUDA. 
8TNLEY W. HUlETT 
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